Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

August 12, 2021
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 7:00PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Strauss discussed the flooding issues on Parklane and Church St.  Church St. and Parklane Dr. drains were viewed with a camera. Despite the age of the tiles, they looked pretty good and were clear.  There were only a couple laterals that will need to be addressed with the property owners. 
Strauss also stated that an acre of the Village property will be used as a water retention area.  The perimeter will be mounded to keep the water on Village property.  This should prevent the flooding on Church St. and Parklane.  

The Village will be contacting all businesses in the Village with wet retention ponds to have the ponds cleaned out, which will help with water drainage and retention in other areas of the Village as well.  

American Rescue Funds will be dedicated to the WWTP.  There will be a “Y” installed with a valve to be used in the event of heavy rains to prevent sewer backfill into resident basements.  The water will be diverted into a 100,000-gallon holding tank during heavy rains.  

A resident commended the 4H group who has been painting the Village hydrants as a community project.  They are doing a great job.  

National Night Out was a success with approximately 250 people in attendance.  This event takes place every year on the first Tuesday of August.  

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:29 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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